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                                                                                      RELIGIOUS SERVICES  

     Shabbat Service:    Friday     7:30 P.M. 
                              Shabbat Service:  Saturday      9:00 A.M. 
                          Weekday Minyan: Sunday              9:00 A.M. 

 

Sundays, September 7, 14 

& 21 

Prayer Book Pilots 

3:30 PM 

See page 9 

 
 

Sunday, September 7 

Sisterhood Kick-off 

Sandals and Sangria! 

3:00 PM to 5:00 PM 

See page 17 

 
 

Tuesday, September 9 

Board meeting 

7:00 PM 

 

Wednesdays, September 

10 and 17 

Hebrew 

6:30 PM 

 

 

Wednesdays, September 

3, 10, 17 

Yiddish Choir  

7:30 PM 

  
 

Saturday, September 13 

Shabbat Torah Service 

& Congregational Picnic 

at Harveytown Park  

10:00 AM Service 

Picnic at Noon 

See page 11 

 

      

            Friday night Services move to the main sanctuary September 5.  

        

 Friday, September 5 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

                We welcome Tim Beverage to Judaism!  

       Bima: Hoyt Glazer and Derek Hyman 

  Oneg: Samantha Beverage in honor of Tim’s conversion. 

 

 Friday, September 12 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  Joan Weisberg and Mitch Klein   

  Oneg:  Kelly Levy 

                                             

 Friday, September 19 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: Mark Newfeld and Samantha Beverage 

  Oneg: Rabbi Jean Eglinton  

 

 Saturday, September 20 - Selichot Service, including Havdalah - 9:30 PM 

 

 Wednesday, September 24 - Erev Rosh Hashanah Service - 8:00 PM 

  Reception following Service hosted by Sisterhood  

 

   Thursday, September 25 - 1st Day Rosh Hashanah Service 

               Morning Service - 9:30 AM   

      Children’s Service -  3:00 PM in the chapel 

            followed by Tashlich Service in Ritter Park 
 

            2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Evening Service - 8:00 PM   

                         

  Friday, September 26 - 2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Service 

               Morning Service - 9:30 AM   

   

 Friday, September 26 - Shabbat Shuvah Service- 7:30 PM 

                     Oneg: OPEN 

 

    Childcare is provided during Friday services and High Holy Day Services  

 as a courtesy  to families with small children. 
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 Sunday, September 28 - Cemetery Services at Spring Hill Cemetery 

                     Traditional: 11:15 AM 

                     Reform: 12:15 PM  

 

  Friday, October 3  - Kol Nidrei Service - 8:00 PM 

 

   Saturday, October 4  - Yom Kippur Morning Service  - 9:30 AM 

                        Study - 2:00 PM 

                        Afternoon Service - 4:00 PM 

                        Yizkor and Ne’ilah Service - 6:00 PM 

                         Break the Fast - 7:30 PM 

 

  Wednesday, October 8 - Erev Sukkot Service - 6:30 PM 

                  Sukkot Reception - 7:30 PM                

 
Friendly Reminder:  High Holy Day Service Courtesies 

 

The High Holy Days:  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are almost upon us this year. We look forward to seeing all of 
you and your families at the upcoming services to celebrate, pray and connect with friends, family and fellow 
members of our Jewish community.  
 

We welcome you and  want to remind you of the need to be respectful and considerate of others. This applies 
to both adults and children. Please refrain from excessive talking and other noise or conduct that might be          
disruptive or otherwise interfere with others’ participation in and enjoyment of services.  
        
Please turn off all cell phones and pagers before entering services and limit the number of times you enter and 
leave the  sanctuary during services. When entering or leaving is necessary, please avoid walking in front of the 
bima. 
 

Whenever possible, enter or exit from the back or side of the sanctuary.  Also, please do not enter or exit the 
Sanctuary while the Ark is open, which is usually the case when you see people standing.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
         
       
        Wednesday, October 15 at 6:30 PM 
        
                    Reception at 7:30 PM  
 

  Help make our Celebration of Torah 
           truly joyous and fun!  

 

                          

                     Saturday, September 20  

                      at  the end of the last Shabbat  

                           before Rosh Hashanah  

                               9:30 PM - Selichot Service           

                              including Havdalah 
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ISRAEL and THE NEW YEAR 
 
“Receive me back, let me return”  
 Jeremiah 31:18, Haftarah Reading for Second Day Rosh Hashanah 
 
As I write, there is a truce between Israel and Gaza.  The agreement is preliminary;  
there are more negotiations to come.  For many of us the past two months has been 
a time to defend Israel.  This can be a very divisive issue even among friends, even in 
a congregation.  The main points: 
 

    Hamas has been firing rockets into Israel for years.  The frequency only escalated this summer.  

    Israel uses substantial resources to protect its citizens whereas Hamas uses the residents of Gaza   
 as  human shields, firing their rockets even next to UN buildings, hospitals and schools. Hamas has 
 been using its resources to acquire munitions and build tunnels to attack Israel. 
 

  Israel has done more than any other army to warn residents of impending attacks, including phone 
  calls, leaflets, and dropping a dummy bomb before the exploding one. 
 

That is only the current situation.  We could go back to questioning why Israel absorbed Jews from all over the 
Arab world and why the Palestinians have been kept in refugee camps in Gaza, the West Bank, Syria, Lebanon, 
and Jordan.  And any number of additional issues.  The point is that neither the Jews nor the Palestinians are 
leaving.  What can we do to keep Israel alive and promote peace for everyone? 
 

We American Jews have to keep supporting the Israelis.  Some do that by sending resources to “Stop the             
Sirens,” a joint effort of Jewish Federations, and the Conservative and Reform Movements.  Go to our                      
website to find the donation information.  Some of us visit even during difficult times.  That is huge.                           
Even more important is becoming informed (try visiting Israeli papers online) and being able to speak                     
calmly and convincingly to friends and neighbors wondering what is going on. 
 

To that end about 30 of us got together a couple of Sundays ago to talk about the matzav, the situation in   
Israel.  Views were expressed that were totally in support of everything Israel had been doing as well as               
worrying about the death and destruction in Gaza.  In the past we have been judgmental of each other                    
labeling those who didn’t agree with us.  That day we had a conversation about a difficult topic in a civil              
manner without putting anyone down.  That is important.  That is what we need to do.  Receive them back 
and let them return.  As long as we don’t alienate anyone we can work together to heal the world. 
 

Tikkun Olam, repairing the world, is about defending Israel and making life better for people everywhere –  
including here in Huntington. The FIFTY DAYS between the first of Elul (the day our Torah scribe came to town) 
and Simchat Torah (October 15) when we dance around with all our Torah scrolls at the end of our High Holy 
Day Season is our HIGH HOLY DAY FOOD DRIVE for the Facing Hunger Food Bank.  See page 4 for preferred 
items.  Just bring a case of food one time and you’re done!  Money is fine too. 
 

May the coming year be one of plenty and peace, and may we do our part to make it so. 
 

L’Shanah  tovah umtukah – May you all have a good and a sweet year. 

Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
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“The fast I desire – to share your bread with the 
hungry!” 
             Isaiah 58:6-7 
 

Bring a case of food – or several! 
 

50 Days 
From the beginning of Elul (August 27) 
through Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, Sukkot and Simchat  Torah (October 15)  
 

B’nai Sholom will be collecting food for the  FACING HUNGER FOOD BANK.  
 

Instead of trying to remember to bring something every time you come, please bring one or 
more CASES of food.  This makes it much easier for the food bank to sort and distribute the food 
we give them.  We will also have a barrel – we won’t turn away individual cans or boxes!  

 

 
 

 
ANNOUNCING BIG CHANGE TO OUR KROGER GIFT CARD PROGRAM!!!!! 

  
Significant changes to the Kroger Gift Card Program have been forced upon us by Kroger's corporate office. 

 Effective September 1st, 2014, you will no longer be receiving any Kroger gift cards by mail because Kroger 
will be changing their existing program from "Kroger Cares" to a new program called "Kroger Community         

Rewards".  What this means to our congregation is that there will be a new, easier and better way to make even 
more money for our congregation. Three and half million dollars has been designated for this program to assist 

entities like ours, along with developed organizations and schools within our area.  

 
To participate, first the Temple must register.  Then in time we will ask you to register your Kroger Plus 

Cards into the system. When people start registering their card numbers and then swiping the card at checkout, 
 we will be back on track to making money for our congregation. 

 
 This is just a short synopsis of what is happening so be on the look our for more detailed 

 instructions to arrive soon via mail and email to help you with this process.  

 Thank you for your patience as we make this necessary transition. 

 

MOST NEEDED ITEMS 
 (pop top cans are the best): 

 

FOR THE BACKPACK PROGRAM 
 
Pop top ravioli 

Single serving Mac & Cheese 

Single serving fruit 

Single serving oatmeal 

Hormel “Completes” Shelf-stable entrees 

Fruit 
Vegetables 
Chicken 
Tuna 
Salmon 
 

Soup 
Chili 
Dry Cereal 
Instant Oatmeal 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
Labor Day 

2 
 

3 
 

Yiddish Choir 

7:30 PM 

4 5 
Shabbat  
Services  
Welcoming 
Tim Beverage 
(in main            
sanctuary) 
7:30 PM 

6 
Shabbat           
Service 
9:00 AM 

7 
Minyan-9AM; 
Sisterhood 
Sandals and 
Sangria 
3PM—5PM; 
P.B. Pilots 
3:30 PM 

8 9 
Temple Board 
Meeting 
7:00 PM 
 

 

10 
 

Yiddish Choir 

7:30 PM 

11 12 
Shabbat  
Service 
7:30 PM 

13 
Shabbat Torah  
Service   
10:00 AM 
Congregational 

Picnic and 
games at Noon 
Harveytown Park 

14 
Minyan 
9:00 AM; 
Holy Rollers 
11:00 AM; 
Prayer Book 
Pilots 
3:30 PM 

15 16 
 

17 
 

Yiddish Choir 

7:30 PM 

18 19 
Shabbat  
Service 
7:30 PM 

20 
Shabbat 
Service 
9:00 AM  
 
Selichot 
Service 
9:00 PM 

21 
Minyan 
9:00 AM; 
Holy Rollers 
11:00 AM; 
Prayer Book 
Pilots 
3:30 PM 

22 23 
 

24 
Erev 
Rosh  
Hashanah 
Service 
8:00 PM; 
Reception to 
follow 

25 
Rosh  
Hashanah 1st 
day 
9:30 AM 
Children’s 
3:00 PM; 
Evening - 8PM  

26 
Rosh  
Hashanah 2nd 
day 
9:30 AM; 
Shabbat               

Shuvah Service 

7:30 PM 

27 
Shabbat                
Shuvah Service 
9:00 AM 

28 
Minyan 

9:00 AM; 

Cemetery           

Services 

Traditional 

11:15 AM; 

Reform—12:15 

29 30 Oct. 1 
 

Yiddish Choir 

7:30 PM 

Oct. 2 Oct. 3 
Kol Nidrei  
Service 
8:00PM 

Oct. 4 
Yom Kippur 

9:30 AM; 
Study 

2:00 PM; 

Afternoon Serv. 

4:00 PM; 

Yizkor-6PM; 

Break Fast-7:30 



DONATIONs 

 

Building Fund 

Pauline and Allen Kaplan  

in memory of James Cohen 
 

Pauline Kaplan 
in memory of Herbert Newfeld 

 
Congregational Fund 

Jenny Broh 
in memory of Susan M. Broh,  

Dorothy G. Broh and  
Charles Broh  

 

Barry and Marry and Madelina  
Friedman 

in memory of Herbert Newfeld 
 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
Mazel tov to Jeremy and Rishita Patick 
proud parents and to Sherry and David 

Patick glowing grandparents of              
Dylan Jeremy Patick 

 

David Glick 

in memory of Miriam Cohen 
and Samuel Glick 

 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
in memory of  Leon Seligson 

 
Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

With deepest sympathy to Mark  

Newfeld and his family on the passing 
of Mark's father, Herbert Newfeld, and                         

condolences to Peggy Cohen and                       
David and Marilyn Cohen on the                  

recent death of James Cohen  
 

Joan Lerner 

in memory of James Cohen and              
Herbert Newfeld 

 
Janice Levine 

in memory of Isadore Katz 
 

 Binni Bieler  

in memory of Anne Nemens 
 

Billy and Frances Bloch  
in memory of Herbert Newfeld 

 
 
 

 

 

Congregational Fund Continued 
Jenny Broh and family 

 in memory of Henry Broh  
 

Jenny Broh 
in memory of Susan M. Broh,  

Dorothy G. Broh and Charles S. Broh  
 

Maxine Frankel  
in honor of David Cohen's special 

birthday 
 

James Gill 
 

Mark and Shelley Ginsburg  
in honor of David Cohen's birthday 

and in memory of James Cohen 

 
David Glick  

in memory of Miriam Cohen Glick 
 

Hedva Hess 
 

Harold and Freda Kagan 

 in memory of James Cohen 
 

Darell Kumar 
 

Bob and Joyce Levy 
 in memory of James Cohen and in 

honor of David Cohen’s 90th  
birthday 

 
Stephen and Wendy Lieman  

in memory of Gail Wise 
 

Eugene and Amy Marx  
in memory of Herbert Newfeld 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 
 in honor of Davie Cohen's milestone 

birthday and being named to the  
Huntington Wall of Fame 

 
Sylvia Sapinsley and family 
in memory of James Cohen 

 
Edythe Sonz 

in memory of James Cohen  
 

David Scarr  
in memory of Gert Scarr 

 
Donations continued on page 7 

 

Congregational Fund Continued 
Tom, P.J. Jacob, Daniel and  

Aaron Scarr 
 in honor and memory of  

Herbert Newfeld and Gert Scarr  
 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 
in honor of Diane Shattls’ 60th           

birthday and David Cohen’s                    
90th birthday 

 
Golden Book Fund 

Mark and Suzie Brodof  
in memory of Sophie Brodof 

 
Mazon Fund 

Rena Steirn 

in memory of Joseph Steirn and 
Coleman Steirn 

 
Memorial Fund 

Harold and Freda Kagan  
in memory of Anna Kagan 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer  
in memory of Bertha Hyman Orringer, 

Herbert Newfeld, Jimmy Cohen, 
Sylva Supovitz, Paul Supovitz, 

Barbara Mayer Good and Isadore Katz 
 

Ed and Judy Woodruff  
in memory of Isadore Katz,                 

James  Cohen and Herbert Newfeld 
  

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

Darrell and  Wendy Katz  
in memory of Jessie Katz 

 
Gregg and  Shirley Katz 

 in memory of Jesse Katz 
 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Stanley Boose  
in memory of Adele Boose 

 
David and Marilyn Cohen 

with thanks (see Page 8) 
 

Janice Goldenberg 
in memory of Mickey Goldenberg 

 
Michael and Joanne Hinton  
in memory of Samuel Kind 

 6 



7 

B’ NAI  S HO LOM  NE WSLET T ER  

 

 
  

 

As you may recall from previous announcements, through the generosity of 

Jack Steinberg and to honor the memory of Edda Steinberg,  

B’nai Sholom  Congregation has established an endowed fund                      

known as The Jack and Edda Steinberg Family Fund.   

 

The purpose of the Fund is to host Jewish High Holy Day dinners on the 

eves of Rosh Hashanah and  Yom Kippur for B'nai Sholom congregants, 

visiting family and friends, potential congregants or  students studying in 

the area who would otherwise be alone for these meals. 
 

 Family is always important, and never more so than during the High Holy Days; but there are                    

those  in our community who have no family nearby.  B’nai Sholom has always been a warm, welcoming 

and inclusive Jewish community; and because of the newly established Steinberg Family Fund                              

we are now able to  provide an opportunity for those who might otherwise be alone to join in with                       

others for these  important holiday meals. We invite you to contact the Temple office (304-522-2980),                                                

for your reservation if you would like to be a guest or know of someone you feel should be invited to 

attend the Steinberg Family Fund dinners.  RSVP for the Rosh Hashanah dinner by September 18 

and for the Yom Kippur dinner by September 25.  For any questions about the dinner,  

please contact Chairperson / Coordinator, Sandy Colker: 304-633-7483.    
 

We look forward to hosting the first Steinberg Family Fund dinners  for  the Jewish High Holy Days                           

at the Guyan Country Club for a beautiful start to the New Year 5775.  Remember, there is absolutely no 

obligation required to attend. If you want to show appreciation, a donation can be made to the Steinberg 

Family Fund in honor or in memory of someone important to you. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund continued 
Paul and Lynne Mayer 

with thanks to Rabbi Jean 

 
Lake and Louise Polan 

 in memory of Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis 
 

Marilyn Polan  
in memory of Dr. Lincoln M. Polan and Pearl               

Schoenfeld Lewis; with condolences to  
Marilyn and David Cohen and Peggy Cohen 

 
David Scarr  

in memory of Gert Scarr 
 

Donna Spindel 
 in memory of Isabel Spindel 

 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund continued 
 David Field  

in memory of Inga Field 

 

Youth Group Fund 

Norman and Ronni Glaser 
in blessed memory of Herbert Newfeld 

 
Nicholas Freidin  

in memory of Lillian Stiva Berger Freidin 
 

Weisberg Education Fund 

Norman and  Ronni Glaser 
in blessed memory of James Cohen 

 

Donations received  after August 20 

will appear in the October newsletter. 

 

DONATIONs 
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 *To Jeremy and Rishita Patick on the birth of their baby boy, Dylan Jeremy Patick,  

       born June 18, 2014 in Charlotte, NC. He was 7 # 8 Oz. and 21.5 inches.  Dylan is                  

the  grandchild of Jeremy's parents, Temple members  Dr. David and Sherry Patick,               

and Rishita's parents, Bhupendra and Anjana Shah, and nephew of Temple                             

members Michael and Casey Patick.   

 

*To Rose Marie Riter on the birth of her first great-grandchild, Kaylynn Lee Gibbs, born in Atlanta, Georgia on 

July 31, 2014.  Her parents are Samantha and David Gibbs.  Samantha is the daughter of Rose’s son,                  

Greg Galperin and his wife, Lisa.  Lisa and Greg live in Wilson, NC. 

 

*To Cheryl Hersh on the marriage of her daughter, Tracy Matasar, to Ken Cosby.   

Tracy is also the niece of Suzi and Mark Brodof. 

 

*To Kelly Levy on receiving Marshall University’s College of Health Professions “Award of Distinction” recently 

at the Marshall University 77th annual Alumni Awards Banquet. Kelly is vice president of Family Service for         

Hospice of Huntington, and has dedicated her life to giving back to those in the Huntington community.  

 

*To Blake and Cathyrn Miller on their marriage earlier this year.  

Blake is the son of Temple members Marc and Susan Miller.  

 

*To Ed and Joanne Gelin on their daughter Jessica's engagement to Casey Grisez. 

 

*To Ronni and Norman Glaser on the marriage of their daughter Rachel to Idan Braslavi at  

Beit Guvrin National Park, Israel on June 22, 2014. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To Judy Lundy….. 

A huge THANK YOU to Judy Lundy for having all 
our Torah covers cleaned!  They look amazing, 
so bright and fresh in appearance now.  Judy, 
what a Mitzvah you have given our congregation 
for the  upcoming New Year 5775.  We are so                     
appreciative for your thinking of this need and 
then taking care of it.   

Dear friends, 
 

I want to thank you for your donations,            

goldengrams, cards and good wishes on my 

90th birthday.  
  

I appreciate your thoughtfulness.  It meant a 

lot to me. 
  
Davie Cohen 

In case you didn't know, David Glick's house has recently been damaged by a fire.  
 

Thank goodness, David  nor any of his  family were home when the fire started, so no one was hurt.  Due to 

the smoke and water damage,  David is not able to live in the house.  He will be moving in to a hotel while 

repairs are being made to his home.  David, as we all know, is always, always, always, helping others; so 

this is our opportunity to lend him some support.  He would appreciate hearing from you as this won't be an 

easy time for him.  
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PRAYER BOOK PILOTS 
Personal High Holy Day  

Preparation 
 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton and  
Dr. Charles Lloyd 

 

Sundays 3:30-5:00 PM 
September 7, 14 & 21 

 

 

We are having a wonderful time with serious conversations about things like: 
 

   Prayer – What is its purpose?  How does it work for different people? 

   Expressing feelings to God, including anger and frustration as well as joy and praise 

   Fasting – What can those who are unable to fast on Yom Kippur do instead? 

 

Writing during the week helps us to form our thoughts on a particular issue.  
 We also write when we’re together to make sure everyone has the opportunity to think 
before everyone starts speaking.  Please join us – even if you can only make it one time! 

 
We are using a draft copy of the forthcoming Reform machzor (High Holy Day prayer book).  

They are $5 each.  Ask Rabbi Jean for scholarships. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Frances Fish Tompkins 
205 East 78th Street 
New York, NY 10075 
212.744.2008 
 
Laurence Tomkins 
1234 North Harper  Apt. 1 
West Hollywood  90046 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Blake and Cathyrn Miller  
 2104 Enslow Blvd. 
Huntington, WV 25701 
304.521.7812 
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 B'NAI SHOLOM HIGH HOLY  DAY FOOD DRIVE 

Starts August 27th and goes through Simchat Torah.  Please bring a case or more of food                                             

to the Temple as we want to once again fill 7 barrels with food.  See the bulletin for 

the items they suggested were needed the most. 

 

 OFFER A RIDE FOR HIGH HOLY  DAY SERVICES 

When you don't drive or can't drive at night, having someone offer 

to pick you up is a very big mitzvah. 

 

 CALLING ALL DOOR BUSTERS 

Our job isn't finished yet as we still have the 5 side doors to refinish. With Mitch leading the way,  

along with all the knowledge we gained first time around,  finishing these 5 doors should be a breeze.  

First session will be Sunday September 7th at 11:00 AM. Please RSVP to the office if you are able to help. 

  

 COME TO SERVICES ONCE A MONTH TO HELP MAKE A MINYAN 

Here is where we could really use your help, especially on Saturday morning. Friday and Sunday has                  

their dependable regulars, but Saturday is still needing some more regulars.  Ed Gelin is working hard  

to turn this around and will be asking for your help at least once every 4-6 weeks.   

We hope you will find it in your heart to say YES when he asks for you to come.  

 

GET IN SHAPE FOR THE NEW YEAR 
AND support good causes! 
WALK OR RUN 
 

Two outings are coming up: 
 

PATH Fitfest - Sunday, September 14, at 1:00-5:00p.m.  There is a half mile fun run and a one 

mile fun run early in the afternoon.  Run or walk a 5K (about 3 miles) or run a 10K (about 6 miles) at 
4:15.  It begins and ends in Ritter Park.  Let’s support our local Paul Ambrose Trail for Health!  
Register at www.tristateracer.com 
 

Path to the Cure 5K Walk/Run - Sunday, September 28, at 3:00 p.m.   

“Research shows a direct link between good health and the           
protection of breast cancer. The majority of the   proceeds go to 
St. Mary’s Pink Ribbon Rund which provides free mammograms 
to local uninsured and underinsured women,” says the brochure.  
“Anyone wants to ride in a wheelchair, I will even push you!” 
says Rabbi Jean. Join our team: B’nai Sholom.  
 
 Deadline for online registration: September 26.                 
www.PATHtotheCure.org 
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10:00AM:  Shacharit – Morning Service, including Torah study 

 and Torah reading...at Harveytown Park. 

 

12:00 Noon: Picnic – We provide the hotdogs, buns, condiments and drinks.   

Bring finger food – anything that does not require dishes and flatware.   

Let’s keep it green and easy to clean! 

 

Come ready to play some New Games connected with the High Holy Days.   

They are fun.  Some require physical flexibility and being able to fall down.  

 Others really are for EVERYONE.  So let’s all be ready to enjoy ourselves.  

 Bring friends! 

Dear Friend,        Rosh Hashanah 2014 / 5775 
 
It is a ritual we anticipate each year: hearing the sound of the shofar during Rosh Hashanah services. But the shofar 
blast is anything but routine. It is a wake-up call to pay attention to what counts the most.  The shofar blast invites us 
to think about how we want to live in the coming year.  It sends the message that hope and optimism are possible.  
 

It is our hope that the Federated will play an important part in fostering a Jewish identity and a love for Israel in               
ourselves and our children, and by doing so we can help build the foundation to raise future generations with the 
same passion.  It will continue the work to help Israel, Jews throughout the world, and maintain our committed local 
efforts with the Jewish Camp, Israel Trip Programs and the Marshall Jewish Student Association.    
  
With the dramatic rise in anti-Semitism and an increasing number of Jews seeking refuge in Israel      
we in North America  must stand shoulder to shoulder  as we continue to support our Jewish family  wherever there 
is need.  During every time of hostility or need, in virtually every town in Israel, every day, you will find a piece of                  
Federation at work ‐ helping those who need it the most and making sure no one falls through the cracks. 
 

As you prepare for the High Holidays, we ask you to make a generous gift to Federation as part of your ritual.  By           
acting together, we each make a bigger difference than when we act alone.  Please send in your donation today.  
Together we will share in the blessings of Tzedakah. 
 

The Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington would like to wish you and your family all the best for the New Year. 
 
 L'Shana Tova, 
 

    Marilyn Polan   

                      It all adds up! Every dollar makes a difference! 
 

Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington WV        

P.O. Box 947 Huntington, WV 25713 11 

"How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve the world."    
-  Anne Frank                         
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“Trip to Israel” program will provide grants of up to $8,000 per person for Huntington Jewish youth 

ages high school to 28 years of age on approved trips to Israel.  Children and grandchildren of  

Temple members and Marshall University students are eligible for this grant. 
 

 "Jewish Camp" program will provide grants of up to $4,000 per student for Jewish Religious                  

School students to attend Jewish Camp. Family Jewish Camps are also  eligible for this grant. 
 

“Taglit Birthright” offers free trips to Israel for Jews 18 to 26 years.  We can assist you with          

the application and being given priority preference to be accepted on the trips.  

Registration at www.birthrightisrael.com  
 

“Trips to Israel for Adults” will provide grants of $1,500 for Temple Members and $1,000                    

for           non-Temple Members on approved trips to Israel.   
 

Grants are open to all Jews in Huntington, WV and not based on financial need. Grants based               

on approval by Trips to Israel and Jewish Camp Committee.  
   

Thank you to everyone for your support and contact us for more information.    
 

Martha Weisberg Barvin        Mjwb123@yahoo.com    713.591.0410 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton               Jean.Eglinton@wv-bnaisholom.org     304.522.2980 
Malinda Cains                         Mcains@zoominternet.net    

 

Trips to Israel and                                         

Jewish Camp Grants    Federated 
Jewish Charities of Huntington                                                         

grants for 2014 and 2015 years programs. 

 

   IDEAS FOR SUPPORTING ISRAEL 

Stay Informed – English sites of Israeli papers across the political spectrum 

 haaretz.com – HaAretz 

 jpost.com – Jerusalem Post 

 timesofisrael.com – Times of Israel 

 ynetnews.com – Yediot Acharonot 
  

 Donate – STOP THE SIRENS, a joint effort of Jewish Federations of North America, Union for Reform  
 Judaism, and United Synagogues of Conservative Judaism.  Find donation button on two local  
             websites:  

 wv-bnaisholom.org                 

 federatedjewishcharitiesofhuntingtonwv.org 
 

             To support the Israel Defense Forces directly: 

 Donate on www.fidf.org/donate 

 Go to Israel and provide logistical support to IDF: 
www.vfi/usa.org 
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Last fall, Rabbi Salazar came from  Sofer-On-
Site to teach us about our particular scrolls 
and how to clean and mend them.  
 
All year, a core group of about a dozen           
have been meeting on a weekly basis to do 
so.  When Rabbi Druin came the last week  
of August, he was quite impressed at the             
quality of the work of our Holy  Rollers!  
 
 There is more to do, so if you haven't   
 worked on our scrolls yet, watch the               
October newsletter for your chance to help. 
 Many, many thanks to Herb and Betty 
Colker for funding this important project!  

 

Many Thanks to Herb and Betty 
Colker For Funding  the                              

Restoration of Our Torahs!  
 
When I first arrived at B'nai Sholom Herb 
Colker wanted me to arrange for a scribe to 
come care for our Sifrei Torah - our scrolls.   

13 

 

October 12, 2014 
 

The Marshall University Jewish Student  

Association will be sponsoring a live simulcast of  

the 82nd Street Y's fall lecture series, with 

Mario Bataly and Mark Bittman (with Sam Sifton, 

Food  Editor of the New York Times) 

 "How to Cook Everything Fast and Slow".  
 

Doors open at 6:00 pm, simulcast starts at 7:00 pm 

at the Experimental Theatre at the Joan C Edwards 
Performing Arts Complex at Marshall University.  

 

From the Temple                    

Librarian... 
 

The library is in search of nine 

books entitled “The Fifth                     

Diamond,” the story of Irene                

Weisberg Zisblatt.  
 

If you have one, please leave it 

on the table in the library.  You 

won’t be fined.  
 

Thank you, 

Cheryl Hersh 

B’ NAI  S HO LOM  NE WSLET T ER  
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                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                        September 2014 

 

                                      Please check the names you want to send  
                                      Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  

fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays will 

be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 80th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are $2.00 
each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our file.  You 
may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 

  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 

 

               CONGRATULATIONS TOCONGRATULATIONS TO:::   
     
      

           ____  Freda Kagan on her 93rd birthday on September 10!  
 
 ____  Jim and Ruth Egel on their 30th anniversary on September 16! 

   
                                    
                            

 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 

Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 
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Sisterhood 

 

  
 

 

Please send your 2014-2015 

dues of $36.00 made payable to:  

B’nai Sholom Sisterhood in care of:  

 

Barbara Silverstein 

104 North Boulevard 

Huntington, WV 25701 

17 September 2014 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 Peggy Cohen for her generous donation to 

the Caring Fund. 

 

 David and Marilyn Cohen for their               

generous donation to the Caring Fund.  

 

 Virginia Kirkwood for her generous              

donation  to Sisterhood in  

honor of Donnel Horn. 

 

  Sharon Pressman, Donnel Horn and  

the Caring Committee. 

 

 

Saturday, October 4 

Yom Kippur 

“Break the Fast” 

 

 

Following the Yom Kippur Memorial Service 

 

Chair:  P.J. Scarr 
 

Committee: Malinda Cains, Brenda Glick, 

Niza Uslan and Maxine Yaged 
 

 

Religious School (Shabbat Shul) begins 

Saturday, September 13 

at Harveytown Park. 
 

Located at 1742 Harvey Road, just past the  
Johnstown Fork, Huntington.  

 

 

Sunday,  September 7  
3:00 pm to 5:00 pm at Joyce Levy’s house 

                  602 East Inwood Drive 
 

RSVP  to Temple Office by Wednesday, Sept. 3 

 304.522.2980 or bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 

There will be a PRIZE  

for the person 

wearing the cutest 

SANDALS! 

Wednesday, September 24  

Erev Rosh Hashanah  

Reception 

following the 8:00 PM service 

 
Chair: Sharon                 

Pressman  and  

B’nai Sholom                         

Sisterhood Board 
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RABBI’S  
OFFICE HOURS 

 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday  
 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 

 

Wednesday and Thursday 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 

 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

October 

 Newsletter  

is September 15 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

                               

         September Floral Fund 
    Donated by   In memory of  
 

       Tony Broh   Charles S. Broh 
     Susan Margot Broh 
 
      Peggy Cohen              Joe Harry Cohen 
     Sarah Kaplan Cohen 
 
      Norman Davis   Susan Margot Broh 
  

      
      Rabbi Jean Eglinton                     Joan Snyder 
      and Steven Snyder     
               
      Ed and Peter Eiland   Anne Eiland 
 
      David Field                            William Field 
 
      David Glick    Jack Glick 
 
      Clarence Jackson   Jane Jackson 
 
      Joan Lerner    Molly Goldston 
     Esther Rothenberg 
      
     Paul and Lynne Mayer   Nettie Supovitz 
 
     Maury and Deedee Mufson Sari Lefrak Weiss 
 
     Lake and Louise Polan  Lake Polan, Jr. 
 
     Ronald Polan   Sylvia Finn Gerstein  
 
     Rose Marie Riter    Hyman Schenker 
     Othel Rogers 
 
     Harold Rose   Helen Rose 
 
     Kalman and Vicki Socolof            Coleman Steirn 
                                                           Hal Schiff, Lois Schiff  
 
     Marc and Sherri Solochek           Deborah Solochek Napier 
              Max Schrinsky 
      
     Rena Steirn               Coleman Steirn 
                                 Hal Schiff, Lois Schiff 
 
     Nancy Cohen Tarbis  Abraham Cohen  
 
    Ed and Judy Woodruff  Genevieve Woodruff 
     Sam B. Kaplan 
         
   Rabbi David and Tori Wucher         Violet Wucher 
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TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 
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19 September 2014 

 

_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 

 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 

Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf:  
(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 

 

 _______________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               

 
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 _____________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City_______________________________ 

 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 

Phone number______________________ 
 
 

Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 

B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

         David Cohen 
Happy 90th birthday 

Awesome Father & Grandfather! 
Wishing You Love, Health & Happiness 

 

Jan, Albert, Judy, Brad & Courtney 

 

     HAPPY  90th  BIRTHDAY      
DAVID COHEN 

LOVE, FROM YOUR FRIENDS 

THE  NEWFELD, SHATTLS, 

WILCOX & WOODRUFF  
FAMILIES        
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            Martha Newby 
 

It’s not the money….It’s the attitude. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

5775 
 

A good year.  A healthy year.   

A year of peace. A good number. 

 

The gift shop has good numbers too. 

 

2  The number of gift shows we attended 

18 That’s how many new Mezuzahs we now have on the board. By the 

 way, we also have 1 new Mezuzah board 

1 New extra-long authentic Shofar 

3 Beautiful Tallis bags 

3 Lovely honey pots complete with spoons 

1 New and unique Yad 

7 Wilton Armitage serving pieces; please yourself, impress others 

12 Boxes of dips/sauces, gluten-free, easy to make and oh so good. 

5 Classic and classy cheese boards, complete with cheese tools 

100 Spiritual stones. Each beautiful piece of glass inscribed with words  

 to calm you, inspire you, and even make you laugh. 

12  Marshall University logo suckers. This is a first for us and perfect 

 for our game day partying 

3 Pleasant managers happy to help you with your purchases 

 

Lots of free kisses. 

 

Shop early and often.  

We have lots of numbers, but when it’s gone, it’s gone. 

 

                                          Sherri   304-529-6398 

Barb   304-633-7070 

                               Lisa    304-638-3116 

 

 

 

Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 
 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 
 

President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Vice President 

Mitchell Klein  
 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 
 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 
 

Immediate Past President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 
 

Board Members 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Joan Lerner 

Kevin Levine 

Kelly Levy 

Thomas Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 
 

Sisterhood President 

Tori Wucher 
 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 

E-Mail: 

bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 
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September Yahrzeits   
September 1 –6 observed September 5 

Anne Eiland 9/1  

Sylvia Finn Gerstein 9/1  

Charlotte Blackman Fish 9/3  

Susan Margot Broh 9/3  

Charlotte Fish 9/3  

Albert Schlossberg 9/3  

Rose Kaplan Teplis 9/3  

Beatrice Baer Weil 9/3  

Evelyn Weill 9/3  

Arnold Gotfried 9/5  

David Freeman 9/6  

Isaac Hassel 9/6  

Lake Polan, Jr. 9/6/ 

  

September 7-13 observed on September 12 

Charles S. Broh  9/7  

Louis Gaffin   9/7  

Bernie Hyman   9/7  

Victoria Lee Messinger 9/7  

Ann Pidich   9/7  

Martha Schnitt   9/7 Elul 12 

Dorothy Gold Broh  9/8 Elul 13 

Lilyan Elderman Colker 9/8 Elul 13 

Eva Straus Sofai  9/8 Elul 13 

Esther Rothenberg  9/9 Elul 14 

Hyman Schenker  9/9  

Joan Snyder   9/9  

Gladys Hammel  9/11  

Bess Levine   9/13  

Helen Rose   9/13  

Coleman Steirn  9/13 Elul 18 

 

September 14-20 observed on September 19 

Jane Jackson   9/14  

Minnie Jacobs   9/14  

Hal Schiff   9/14  

Gusti Billig   9/15  

William Field   9/15 Elul 20 

Mayme Broh Kahn  9/15  

Rebecca Straus  9/16  

Lloyd Max Amster  9/17  

Herman Brodof  9/17  

Anna Gottlieb   9/17  

Elsa Simon Landau  9/17  

Max Schrinsky  9/17  

Dora Cohen Meyer  9/18  

Samuel Jason   9/19  

 
 

September 14-20 observed on September 19 

Nettie Supovitz  9/19  

Michael Szwalbnest  9/19 Elul 24 

Barnett Fish   9/20  

Jack Glick   9/20  

Sam B. Kaplan  9/20  

Rose Broh Meyerson  9/20  

 

September 21 - 27 observed on September 26  

Anthony Skolik  9/21  

Genevieve Woodruff  9/21  

Jacob Feinberg  9/22  

William Glick   9/23  

Barrett Skoll   9/23 Elul 28 

Ellen Weinberger  9/23  

Edythe Cohen   9/24  

Joseph Jason   9/24  

Betty Ann Keen  9/25  

Sari Lefrak Weiss  9/25  

Molly Goldston  9/26  

Ethel Gotfried   9/26  

Elizabeth (Betty) Corman 9/27  

Sylvia Greenwald  9/27  

Vira Silberschatz  9/27  

 

September 28 - 30 observed on October 3 

Othel Rogers   9/28  

Sophie Shriber   9/28 Tishrei 4 

George Uslan   9/28  

Sally Zeviner   9/28  

John Birke   9/29  

Gorcy Kaplan   9/29  

Deborah Solochek Napier 9/29  

Violet Wucher   9/29 Tishrei 5 

Joe Harry Cohen  9/30 Tishrei 6 

 

 

Our Condolences to… 
 

Peggy Cohen and  family on the death of   
James Cohen 

 

and 
 

Mark and Nancy Newfeld and family, 
on the death of Mark’s father, Herbert Newfeld. 
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Friday, October 3  - Kol Nidrei Service - 8:00 PM 
 

Saturday, October 4 - Yom Kippur Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

                        Study - 2:00 PM 
                        Afternoon Service - 4:00 PM 
                        Yizkor and Ne’ilah Service - 6:00 PM 

                        Break the Fast - 7:30 PM 
 

Wednesday, October 8 - Erev Sukot Service - 6:30 PM 

                      Sukkot Reception - 7:30 PM                
 
  Sunday, October 12 - Sisterhood Meeting/Breakfast - 10:00 AM 

  Simchat Torah band rehearsal - 1:30 PM 
 
  Wednesday, October 15 - Simchat Torah -  6:30 PM 

                           Reception - 7:30 PM  
  Help make our Celebration of Torah truly joyous and fun!  
 

  Sunday, October 19 Alef - Bet-a-thon – 10:00 AM -  Brunch 
                                                                     10:30AM - 2:30 PM - Learn the letters.   

Return Service Requested 


